## ANGLOPHONE WEST SCHOOL DISTRICT



OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT

1135 Prospect Street • Fredericton, New Brunswick E3B 3B9 • www.asd-w.nbed.nb.ca

March 23, 2015

Dear Parents/Guardians of Students at Bath Elementary and Middle Schools,

As stated in my October 29<sup>th</sup>, 2014 letter to the parents of Bath Middle School and in my letter of January 23<sup>rd</sup>, 2015 to the parents of both Bath Middle and Bath Elementary Schools, the Anglophone West School District Education Council (ASD-W DEC) voted in favor of engaging a sustainability study of the Bath Schools, under the process of Provincial Policy 409: Multi-year Infrastructure Planning. The sustainability study of a school follows a process that includes three public meetings.

On February 19<sup>th</sup>, I wrote to you with an invitation to attend Public Meeting #2, scheduled for March 26, 2015. I write to you today with a <u>change in date for this meeting</u>. You might recall that this meeting will provide an opportunity for parents, PSSC and stakeholders to present their ideas regarding the sustainability of Bath Elementary and Middle Schools in a public forum. Details of the meeting are included in that February 19<sup>th</sup> letter, which can also be found on our website in the Bath Sustainability Study section.

The date for Public Meeting #2 is now:

Date:

Thursday, April 9, 2015

Time:

6:30 PM

Location:

**Bath Middle School** 

118 School Street

Bath, NB

Registrations for presenters are welcome, with a deadline of Tuesday, April 7, 2015. The registration form is available on the Bath Sustainability site and completed forms can be sent to <a href="mailto:carol.clark-caterini@gnb.ca">carol.clark-caterini@gnb.ca</a> or faxed to 444-5264.

The DEC plans to conclude the study with a motion and vote at their regular public meeting on **Thursday, April 23, 2015, in Edmundston.** This meeting will be streamed into Bath Middle School.

Other opportunities to provide feedback are also available, with details on our website at <a href="www.asd-w.nbed.nb.ca">www.asd-w.nbed.nb.ca</a>, following the sustainability study links. Relevant documentation is also posted to this site.

We hope you will join us.

Sincerely,

David McTimoney Superintendent

Anglophone West School District

Brunswick